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TRACES NT – NOTIFICATION OF MOVEMENTS OF 
CERTAIN ANIMAL BY-PRODUCTS AND DERIVED 
PRODUCTS NOT INTENDED FOR HUMAN 
CONSUMPTION (DOCOMs). 
 
The EU is currently moving all intra-EU trade export applications from TRACES Classic 
to TRACES NT (TNT). Export health certificates for live animals and germplasm and 
journey log modules are already in place and being used. 
 
The latest module, introduced on 6 December 2021, is for the purpose of notifying 
Member States of the movement of certain animal by-products/ derived products 
not intended for human consumption (DOCOMs). 
 
It is now the responsibility of the exporter (referred to as an Economic Operator 
on TNT) to complete these on TNT.  
 
In order to be able to do this and then complete the DOCOM you will initially need to 
create an EU Login account and register on TNT. Please refer to the following guidance 
at https://www.daera-ni.gov.uk/publications/traces-nt-user-guides (currently the last link 
on the page). 
 
Once you have successfully created your account and have access to TNT, you will 
have the necessary access to the DOCOM module of TNT. Please note that the ability 
to create a DOCOM on TNT will not be available to DAERA staff. 
 
Further guidance on the completion of DOCOMs on TNT will be circulated when made 
available by the EU Commission. We advise you, however, where others in your 
business have experience with TNT that you begin to use this now. The use of 
TRACES Classic is scheduled to be removed on 31 December 2021. 
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For further information or queries relating to access to TNT, or the completion of 
DOCOMs on TNT, please contact your local Divisional Veterinary Office Customer 
Service Branch. Contact e-mail addresses can be found in the following 
link https://www.daera-ni.gov.uk/contacts/daera-direct-regional-offices  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Trade Programme 
Veterinary Service Animal Health Group 
Dundonald House - Upper Newtownards Road Belfast BT4 3SB 
Email:  DAERATradeExports@daera-ni.gov.uk 
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